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PRAYER LETTER: NOVEMBER 2024 

Dear Friend, 

Greetings to you from India.  

We do hope that you are keeping in 

good health.  Here is a brief report of 

our ministry: 

 

CLASSROOM PROJECT 

The renovation and enlargement 

of the classroom complex is almost 

complete. The floor of the entire 

building is covered with ceramic tiles, 

new classroom chairs have been 

purchased, three smart classrooms have been created, three new classrooms have been added, and all 

electrical items, such as fan, light, etc., have been changed. We spent a good amount on strengthening the 

concrete rooftop. The only work left is making a solar farm on the top of the classroom complex, for which 

we are praying for funds for the project.  

 

FACULTY HOUSING 

The work on the faculty 

residence (three apartments) has 

progressed well. Now we have to build a 

handicapped-accessible toilet. We must 

also complete the plumbing work, pay 

tax for the new building, and get the 

outside work done. One donor has 

offered $7,000 if we can raise an equal 

amount. If we have the amount, we do 

not have to raise any more funds for this 

project.   

 

BHUTAN & MANIPUR NEWS 

Just recently, I visited the Bhutan border. Perhaps you know that Bhutan is located on the northern 

boundary of India. Unfortunately, Bhutan is closed to gospel work. No new church can be started. However, 

we are trying to bring in one or two Bhutanese and train them for gospel work. We need your prayers in this 

matter.  

I was supposed to visit Manipur State, where two of our churches burned down. The situation took a 

sudden turn for the worse when militants killed a family of five. The entire state has been shut down. Due to 

this dire situation, I had to cancel my trip to this place. 

Thank you for your prayers and financial support. 

 

Servants of the Lord, 

 

Sam & Molly, India 


